Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—January 5, 2010

At last night’s CAC meeting we discussed and re-affirmed our commitment of support to future efforts to develop a coherent and comprehensive Parking and Transportation Demand Management program run by the DDA in cooperation with the City.

We also briefly discussed the six proposals for the Library Lot without trying to judge them until some after the January 20th public presentations.  AATA’s decision to rebuild the Blake Transit Center in its present location, the fact that the Library’s plans are on hold, and that the entire YMCA site as well as the Palio parking lot site and the Liberty Plaza sites might all potentially be related raised questions.  CAC members are supportive of more extensive “Area Planning” if no desirable selection can be made from the six current proposals on the Library Lot site—even if it takes two years to do it.

But almost all of last night’s meeting was devoted to Courthouse Square. Along with our guest, 1st Ward Council Member Sabra Briere, we explored the current legal status and on- site situation of that building and its residents.  We considered possible actions that might be taken to improve the situation and achieve our CAC goal of keeping lower income senior citizen housing on that site. 

The problems of Courthouse Square are complex. The tenants are aging with all the problems that may bring. But it is clear that the current problems arise out of various failures to keep commitments and 15 years of bad management by First Centrum Corporation.  Although the building has sometimes been nearly up to full occupancy, it has never made money. First Centrum has never been willing to expend the funds needed to support and maintain it. The Housing Bureau for Seniors, a group that was made a limited partner as a part of the original agreement and had the obligation of working with the senior tenants, has been unable to fulfill their commitment. They lost any relationship to the management and lacked the resources to give support to the tenants. 

Currently there are ten Courthouse Square residents with severe and persistent mental illness.  They have been officially identified and accepted as mental health clients and are getting some of their needs taken care of by different support agencies. At the same time needs for low income housing have led to more tenants coming directly from the shelter. They often come without screening and sometimes with no supportive services. People coming from the shelter may now need more help than we can provide.

Mayor Hieftje has said there are no plans to sell the building.  We believe, however, that there are some issues that must be resolved by December of this year—the end of a 15 year initial compliance period.  State agreements for tax credits provide for 99 years for lower income 55years and overuse—that goes with the land, not just the building.

We hope to work with you and others to set up a Task Force with members from the City Attorney’s office, City Council, the DDA, the Housing Bureau for Seniors, Community Development, and apartment residents. We cannot permit these people to be forced out. Somehow we must find a way to provide better management and supportive services.
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